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Family Newsletter 
Kia ora families and whanau, 

  

I hope that you are all enjoying the óMatariki seasonô. Itôs a great time to 

reflect and plan for a new beginning.  For the students and whanau who 

have joined our school recently we welcome you and trust that you feel 

welcome.  Be assured that we welcome every opportunity to talk and    

promote the learning and welfare of your children.  With this in mind I invite 

all parents and Whanau to make an appointment (if you have not already 

done so) to attend our student conferencing evenings.  I know that your 

children are excited to be able to share with you their accomplishments. 

 

Speaking of accomplishments the prestigious speech competition óNga 

Manu Koreroô (Te Tai Tokerau) held recently had the benefit of the        

participation of our sister act Kiritahanga and Te Aroha Clark. Both       

students represented the school, themselves and their whanau with      

distinction as they delivered their speeches. 

Both sisters gave very creditable speeches given our lack of recent       

experience and participation in this competition.  The performance of the 

sisters was live streamed in a number of classes and it is heartening to 

note the interest expressed by many students in participating in this     

competition next year. 

 

Effectively there are only 13 weeks of school remaining for our NCEA    

students. I ask parents to check with your child that they have a plan to 

complete the year well.  Our whanau teachers and deans are assisting in 

this but would like to know if additional help is required. Student report 

evening is a great opportunity to get this sorted. 

  

You may have read that we have been fortunate to be the chosen school 

for the rocket lab organisation to partner with.  No longer will people be 

able to say óitôs not rocket scienceô because at MAS it certainly will be.  Not 

only will students have the opportunity to learn about space travel and 

rocketry they will get hands on access to some very exclusive technology. 

Watch this space!  

 

Finally congratulations to all our students who have continued to strive to 

make the most of every opportunity this term.  From Area School Sports, 

ripper rugby, hockey and basketball tournaments, the William Pike archery 

experience and everything else in between.  While itôs great to be good at 

something, in our school you are great when you strive and give every-

thing a good effort, one that is your very best. 

 

Ka kite ano  

 

Phil Reynolds,  

Principal 

  

Important Notices 

Student Led Conferencing:     

This is scheduled for the 4th & 5th 

of July. A letter with conference 

times went home with the students 

last week. 

Please set this time aside. 

Option and consumable fees: 

need to be paid as soon as possi-

ble.  These charges are compulsory 

and are used for materials e.g. 

workshop timber and food ingredi-

ents.  The technology departments 

need these fees to run their pro-

grammes.  Statements have recent-

ly been posted to all parents and 

caregivers.  If you have any queries 

please contact the school office. 

NCEA fees: NCEA fees are 

due  by 20th August.  If your child is 

in Y11-Y13 the fee of $76.70 will 

need to be paid.  Financial assis-

tance is available for families who 

are on a benefit or have a reduced 

income.  Financial Assistance 

brings the cost down to $20.  All 

students will be taking home a   

financial assistance application 

form.  Please complete this and 

hand it to the office with the $20 

fee.   If the NCEA fee is not paid 

students do  not have access to the 

credits they have gained this year. 

Dental Health Forms:                    

If you havenôt yet returned your 

consent forms for the dental team 

please do so. If you want to check 

to see If they have been returned 

you can call them on 433 1570. 

Trophies:  Please return all Show 

Day and Prizegiving trophies to the 

office. 

 



Admin & Community 

News 

Parent Portal to Student Data:             

If you would like to have access to your 

child's student achievement, reports, 

timetable and attendance please provide 

us with an email address and we will set 

this up for you. It's very easy to use and 

just requires an email address.  

 

Drop in Session for NRC               

councillor Rick Stolwerk:                  

On Monday 3rd July at The Office Caf®, 

Maungatapere from 9 - 10 am. 

 

Creative Writing Workshops:           

Led by local author Donna Blaber are 

being held at Whangarei Central Library 

this coming school holidays. Create 

Memorable Characters - Monday 10th 

July 2017; Descriptive Settings - Tues-

day 11th July 2017. Workshops run from 

9am-3pm daily and cost $35 per day. 

Find out more at 

www.donnablaber.com/workshops 

 

Roller Disco  

Active, fun, healthy Skate night out for 

the whole family. At Skatescool, we have 

skates for all sizes and we coach all ag-

es and at all levels. 

Come on time if you want to take ad-

vantage of helpful tips and 1st choice of 

skates. Roller and inline skates available. 

Mangakahia Sports Complex Friday 21st 

July  6-8 pm www.facebook.com/events 
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William Pike Challenge Award 

Recently the year 6 ï 8 students completed 

two more challenges. They learnt the skills 

of Archery at the óArrowhead Archery Clubò 

in Whangarei. Two teams competed against 

one another, it ended in one student from 

each team to playoff in the grand finale.  

The next challenge was to climb Mount Parahaki. Everyone 

made it up to the top, some quicker than others. Students all 

agreed it was harder than they thought it would be and much higher. For 

those of you who have never climbed the mountain, have a go. It was fun 

and the views from the top make it worthwhile. It was great to see all the stu-

dents supporting one another and stepping up to the challenges.  

Library book donation 

We are very excited to announce that we have recently 

received a donation of 20 new books for the school li-

brary from Kelloggôs and New World, Regent, through the 

Free Books in Schools promotion that was run recently.                                                    

We would like to thank both these      

businesses and am sure that the students 

will be eager to read these new arrivals. 

Term Dates: 

Term 2:  Ends 7 July. 

Term 3:  Starts 24 July,  

      Ends 29 September. 

Term 4:  Starts 16 October,  

      Ends 14 December 

 

School tree gone at last 

The tree near the senior court at 
Mangakahia Area School has stood for 
many years. It was roughly 30-40 years old 
and was planted by Matua George. It was 
cut down on the 1st of May 2017, which was 
the first day of second term.  

The tree was a Liquid Amber and the nuts 
that grew on it were called Horse 
Chestnuts.  The horse chestnuts were used 
by the primary students for throwing at each 
other, but the roots of the tree were digging 
into the pipes that lead to the primary toilets, 
so it had to go before any damage was 
done. 

It fell down onto the senior court and was 
being used by the primary students for 
playing, but it was removed because the 
principal didn't want it to roll on a student. 
The tree was then cut into slabs and taken 
away.  
When the tree was gone, everyone in the 
senior block was glad because it had 
been  lying on their court and in the way so 
that they could not play basketball. Now the 
only evidence left that the tree was ever 
there is a seat that they carved out on the 
stump. 
By Richard Hanham-Jesen 
Link 

http://www.donnablaber.com/workshops
https://www.facebook.com/events/1053730554762932/


Nga Manu Korero 

Early this term the Principal and two students from 
our kura travelled to Otamatea College to participate 
in Nga Manu Korero.  This was a significant milestone 
for our school as it has  been some time since our last 
representation.  The competition is a highly respected 
and important event on the Maori calendar, attracting 
students from schools throughout Northland, so it was 
a powerful statement of commitment shown by 
Kiritahanga and Te Aroha Clark to register their 
interest to enter.       

Much time was spent in researching, writing and 
refining their speeches, with each student pledged to 
presenting a meaningful discussion on their chosen 
topics. Kiritahanga Clark our first speaker, entered Ta 
Himi Henare senior bi-lingual section, where she 
spoke about being proficient in both languages.  Her 
experience will forever resonate a powerful message 
to her and her peers, that if you put your mind to it 
anything can be achieved. 

Te Aroha Clark entered into Ta Turi Kara (Junior 
English), articulating the idea that Te Reo is the 
cornerstone of our culture. Her performance captured 
the audienceôs imagination, along with the judges, 
who marked her highly  for  both presentation and 
content, resulting in a top 10 placing out of 28 
schools. 

The pride both students felt, was reflected in the way 
they represented both themselves and our school with 
dignity and mana. As a result, we are now fully 
committed to Nga Manu Korero, but more so our 
students are excited about  further participation and 
achieving more educational success. We would also 
like to acknowledge Ms Heather Willcoxson for 
supporting Te Aroha at Nga Manu Korero. 
 
Our two participants will be fondly remembered as the 
sister act.   

                 

            Inside the Stables      
       July 15th & 16th 10-3pm 
            2760 State Highway 1, Ruakaka 
             More info: Maryke 021 0668546 
       www.northlandequestrian.co.nz  
       * Free entry 

       * Food & drinks  

       * Entertainment 


